APPENDIX E
Faculty Affairs Committee Meeting Minutes

April 13, 2007, plus subsequent e-mail
The meeting of the Faculty Affairs Committee included Bill Bowers, Maureen Dunbar, Laurie Grobman, Michelle Mart, and Ike Shibley. The committee had several agenda items: awards, P &T, Oracle Calendar, and ideas for next year's committee's charges. Because not all agenda items were resolved at the meeting, and because this was the last meeting of the semester, several issues were discussed via e-mail after the meeting ended.
The final draft of the four faculty awards were approved and are submitted for Senate approval. The four awards are: Teaching, Advising, Research & Scholarship, and Service. 

The balloting procedure for promotion and tenure was discussed. The rules currently state that the following: "In the event that a committee member(s) elected the previous year is (are) unable to complete the second year of a term, (a) replacement(s) will be chosen to complete the remaining year of the term. The replacement will be the individual who received the highest number of votes in the remaining pool of nominees for the most recent election." Two current members of the College P&T committee will not be able to complete their term. Maryellen Weimer is retiring and Tami Mysliwiec is taking sabbatical. Therefore the chair will ascertain who will serve for one year terms in place of these two faculty members by determining who placed second in the previous election. If ballots from the previous election were not maintained a one-year run-off election will be held.
Another issue with the "at-large" seats was addressed, namely, that the current legislation permits the Associate Dean to select a member of the College P&T committee: "The College Committee will be comprised of five (5) tenured faculty members holding the rank of associate professor, professor and/or equivalent rank. Four will be elected by faculty.  The Associate Dean will nominate the fifth member after the election takes place." The Faculty Affairs Committee voted to draft legislation to make all members of the P&T committee elected by a vote. After sending the legislation out for formal approval, several concerns were voiced and the issue was subsequently tabled.
A legislative report was prepared that recommended providing all full-time faculty members with access to Oracle Calendar. Several major suggestions were recommended so the report was tabled.
The committee brain-stormed potential charges for next year's committee that will be passed on to Executive Council as suggestions for next year. These charges include examining the following: the current division structure and DH terms, FT-1 hiring compared to FT-M, consistency among divisions in annual faculty reviews, consistency among teachers in multiple sections of the same course, examination of academic standards and rigor across the college, and the P&T process.
